Series: STRONG: Four Forgotten Truths About God's People from the Book of Joshua; Sermon: You're on a Mission; delivered on January 12, 2020 by Josh Moody, senior pastor,

Bible text explored: Joshua 1:1-9

¹After the death of Moses the servant of the LORD, the LORD said to Joshua the son of Nun, Moses' assistant, 2"Moses my servant is dead. Now therefore arise, go over this Jordan, you and all this people, into the land that I am giving to them, to the people of Israel. ³Every place that the sole of your foot will tread upon I have given to you, just as I promised to Moses. ⁴From the wilderness and this Lebanon as far as the great river, the river Euphrates, all the land of the Hittites to the Great Sea toward the going down of the sun shall be your territory. ⁵No man shall be able to stand before you all the days of your life. Just as I was with Moses, so I will be with you. I will not leave you or forsake you. ⁶Be strong and courageous, for you shall cause this people to inherit the land that I swore to their fathers to give them. ⁷Only be strong and very courageous, being careful to do according to all the law that Moses my servant commanded you. Do not turn from it to the right hand or to the left, that you may have good success wherever you go. 8This Book of the Law shall not depart from your mouth, but you shall meditate on it day and night, so that you may be careful to do according to all that is written in it. For then you will make your way prosperous, and then you will have good success. ⁹Have I not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not be frightened, and do not be dismayed, for the LORD your God is with you wherever you go." [ESV]

Review and application:

Like the Book of Acts in the New Testament, the Old Testament Book of Joshua records how God's people actively responded to his summons.

- 1. How (vv. 2, 3, 6) does God describe the place of mission?
- 2. Why was this not an arbitrary land grab? (See *Gen 15:16*; *Lev. 18:3*; *Deut. 12:29-31*.) (See also *Deut. 31:1-6* and *Gen. 15:18-21*; *28:13-15*.)
- 3. What (vv.6-9) is the power for mission?
- 4. How can we be "strong and courageous"? (See also God's earlier assurances to Joshua in *Deut. 31:8.*)
- 5. How (v. 8) can we meditate on the "Book of the Law"?
- 6. What difference (v. 5) does it make that God is with us?